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Service 20A/C:  Bath Circular service
The route map and current timetable are at: B&NES service 20A/C.pdf .  The service is operated by Wessex under the terms of a net subsidy contract.

The Council supports an hourly service around the entire route in each direction (Mondays to Saturdays).  This is supplemented by an additional vehicle that increases the frequency of service to half hourly between Twerton Parade and Bath University on Mondays to Fridays during University terms.  There is no evening or Sunday service.  This service requires 4 buses in total.

The Council funds some students to travel on the service between Weston and Ralph Allen School, but most students use other services that are operated commercially.

	
	Contract Net Cost 2017/18
	£249,578

	
	Annual Patronage
	155,642

	
	Concession journeys %
	30%

	
	Cost per passenger journey
	£1.61


Consultation Issues

This orbital service provides many direct links around the periphery of the city. It serves some discrete markets as well as major sites such as the RUH and University of Bath. Despite the relatively high level of use, it is not commercially viable as a whole – although parts may be at certain times.

The 20A/C contract is the largest single financial commitment to supported bus services made by the Council and options are therefore being considered on how to make best use of our limited resources in future.

Possible options we would like to hear your views on:

1. Re-routing of the service to operate via Bath Western Riverside between Windsor Bridge and Brougham Hayes.  This would provide access benefits for residents of BWR and potentially attract more customers to the service. We anticipate that access through BWR will be available for buses by summer 2018.

2. Re-structuring the service into smaller elements more related to passenger usage of the services.  This might include:

· A half-hourly service between the University and Twerton

· A reduced frequency of service (every 90 minutes rather than hourly) on Widcombe Hill, Julian Road and Weston Road.

· Removal of service on the section of route Twerton - Oldfield Park – RUH where there are commercially operated alternatives.

3. Removal of the service in its current form, allowing commercial operators to develop replacement services where they feel this is feasible (e.g. potentially between the University and Twerton). The Council would then have the option of restoring a service to the remaining parts of the route where the service it is not commercially viable.

4. Any other suggestions you may have for reducing the level of subsidy required for this service
Option 1 would reduce the cost of the service by increasing fare income.  

Options 2 and 3 would reduce the number of vehicles required to operate the service, reduce costs, and potentially improve reliability on individual sections of route because the impact of delays on one section of route would be localised.

Further surveys of patronage and concession use are being undertaken as part of this tender exercise.

The possibility of higher contributions from third parties to help support this service will be followed up.

